
 

 

*******June 5, 2024 ******** 

 

The Board of County Commissioners met in a regular session on Wednesday, June 5, 2024.   Commissioner 

Culbertson, Commissioner Kaaz, Commissioner Mike Smith and Commissioner Doug Smith are present; 

Commissioner Stieben present by phone; Also present: Mark Loughry, County Administrator; David Van 

Parys, Senior County Counselor; Lisa Haack, LCDC Director; John Richmeier, Leavenworth Times 

 

Residents:  Dave Breuer, Joe Wilson  

 

PUBLIC COMMENT:  

 

There were no public comments. 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE BUSINESS: 

 

Mark Loughry requested the Board to reschedule the June 19th meeting due to Juneteenth. 

 

It was the consensus of the Board to move the June 19th meeting to Thursday, June 20th. 

 

Mr. Loughry gave the Board a brief update on the budget. 

 

Commissioner Kaaz requested the Treasurer to attend the meeting next week. 

 

Commissioner Doug Smith inquired if any new information has been received on the annexation request 

from Tonganoxie. 

 

Mr. Loughry indicated he is not aware of any new communication after last week’s discussion. 

 

 Commissioner Culbertson reported he spoke with the historical society about getting the Courthouse off 

the historical registry to reduce the cost of repairs. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Kaaz and seconded by Commissioner Mike Smith to accept the 

consent agenda for Wednesday, June 5, 2024.  

 Motion passed, 5-0.  

 

Mr. Loughry presented a request from Safe Sleep for funding in the amount of $5,000.00. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Doug Smith and seconded by Commissioner Culbertson to deny 

the funding request for Safe Sleep. 

Motion passed, 3-2 Commissioners Kaaz and Mike Smith voting 

nay  

 

Commissioners Culbertson and Mike Smith will meet with the city of Parkville regarding the 152 Bridge. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Mike Smith and seconded by Commissioner Doug Smith to 

adjourn. 

 Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

The Board adjourned at 9:24 a.m. 


